Gordon Primary Parent Council AGM
9th June 2023


Welcome
All were welcomed to the meeting.  Good turnout was noted.  Present: Mr Wilson, Gill, Yvonne, Fiona, Roni, Mariana, Lucy, Suzie, Sabina, Leona, Maria, Nikki, Louise.  Noted Catriona and Sam also offered to be on the Committee but were unable to attend.

Update
Noted there had been discussions surrounding another football goal and basketball hoop for the MUGA, but waiting on feedback on procurement process from the Council.

School Update
Key points:
· Mr Wilson has been writing the school improvement report.  Noted a survey had been sent out in the newsletter today (9 June) and urged all to complete it
· The school has set up peer coaches within the school to help with teachers’ CPD
· There has been a number of firsts in the last year: Turner Art show; Scots literacy event; Dance Festival; etc.  Keen to have feedback
· Over the next year, the school will be looking at the ‘SBC Way’ – a shared understanding across the whole local authority area; understanding how we are progressing.  School will be focussing on improving numeracy
· Much work has taken place in the wildlife garden, which has been fantastic.  Noted the nursery already uses the garden very regularly; and there will be discussions to ensure the whole school can use the garden more often.

Treasurer’s Update
Currently have £5,900.08 in the bank account, but there are some cheques still to be cashed.  New sports tops have been ordered.  There is £5.191.58 available, with some additional money due from Rag Bags and Easy Fundraising.  
There is £1,055 from the Co-op which has been allocated to the basketball hoop, along with £724 from Just Giving page and other funds.  Noted it is too expensive to upgrade the MUGA (~£30,000 - £40,000).
Noted Toasty Tuesday was very popular but could be hard to get volunteers.  
Noted liability insurance is paid for through the Council (‘Connect’).  Free training is also available from the Council.  Email alerts are received to the general GPS Parent Council mailbox so can be easily distributed. 

Election of Committee
It was noted the work of the Parent Council needs shared around.  It is very important that people help out.  The role of the Chair was described: look after Facebook, email, website; attend Parent Council Forum; sort meeting agendas; consider external funding applications; help interview any new head teachers/ depute head teachers within the school.
Roles within the Committee were considered:
· Treasurer stood down; Roni proposed Leona and Lucy seconded.  Leona to check financial regulations at work.  Once confirmed, Maria to sort out email and bank account.
· Secretary stood down; Roni proposed Louise and Lucy seconded.  
· Chair stood down; Gill nominated Susie as Co-Chair and Maria seconded.  Gill nominated Lucy as co-Chair and Maria seconded.
· Vice Chair; Fiona nominated Roni and Lucy seconded.

Thanks
Huge thank you to Gill and Maria from the school and the Parent Council for all the work they have done over the years.  Roni was also thanked for her commitment to the school.
